At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 1st day of March, 2010

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

        


       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Margaret Gaydos from   Morley Circle.  
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Add On #5. Temporary Home Assistance for 82 Weyants Lane
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.
5.
(Add On) Temporary Home Assistance for 82 Weyants Lane

Supervisor Booth said there was a fire at 82 Weyants Lane, on February 28th.  

There was extensive damage done to the home. They are requesting to place a mobile home on their property temporally while construction is being done on their home. (letter enclosed)

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to grant permission to place a mobile home on the property of 82 Weyants Lane for a six month period while reconstruction is being done to their home. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Establishment of the Chesterfield Court 

Drainage District
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper publications and postings been done at this time. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of the public hearing for the Chesterfield Court Drainage District has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since February 3, 2010, it was advertised in the Sentinel on February 2, 2010 and in the Mid Hudson Times on February 3, 2010. 

MOTION was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Mr. Taylor said the developer for the Chesterfield subdivision, which is located off of Lakeside Road, has petitioned the Town for the establishment of a drainage district. The developer is proposing to install, at their expense, the required stormwater and storage facilities for this subdivision. Upon the completion and the acceptance by the Town of this drainage district, it will then become a mechanism for the owners of lots in this subdivision to be assessed annually for the necessary maintenance costs for those facilities. It was estimated in the engineering report that the cost for maintenance will be $910.00 per year, per lot. William Eustance and Lewis Powell from Eustance & Horowitz are here tonight to represent the developer. 
Supervisor Booth asked if any of the Board members had any questions.

Councilwoman Greene asked if the $910.00 was included in the insurance fee and will there be verbiage in the deeds that the lots in the Chesterfield subdivision are in a drainage district. 
Mr. Taylor said the insurance fee is included in the annual maintenance fee. He said deeds will contain notice that the properties are in the drainage district and are subject to an annual assessment. 

Supervisor Booth asked if anyone in the public had any questions. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked if this will be a stand alone district or will it tie into the municipal sewer system. 

Supervisor Booth said this is a stormwater drainage district; it does not have anything to do with the sewers. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if the stormwater drainage district will be landscaped and fenced to Town standards.

Mr. Taylor said the Resolution that was prepared for Board approval contains provisions for landscaping and fencing as well as verbiage for the drainage fees. He said there are the same conditions accepted by previous applicants and he asked the representatives for the Chesterfield developers to acknowledge that they accept these conditions. 
The applicant for the Chesterfield Developers agreed to accept these conditions. 
MOTION was made at 7:16 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                            Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
RESOLUTION: Adoption of Public Interest Order 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution Making Certain Determinations in Relation to and Approving the Establishment of the Chesterfield Court Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.
RESOLUTION: Adoption for the Storm Water Management


A. Subdivision Regulation
Supervisor Booth said the Town held the public hearings for the Local Law to amend Section 163-19 entitled “Stormwater Management, Drainage and Floodplain Controls” of the Town’s Subdivision of Land Code Chapter on January 19, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. and the Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: “Stormwater Management” at 7:15 p.m. The purpose of the proposed local laws are to add a new Section 185-57.1 entitled “Sormwater Management Plan” to Town’s Zoning Code.
Mr. Taylor said both local laws were referred to the Orange County Planning Department, the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals. The Planning Board responded that the Local Laws were a matter of Local Determination and were in favor of both Local Laws. The Town Board conducted its SEQR review of these Local Laws in conjunction with the Local Law amending the Stormwater Management Code Chapter and has already issued a Negative Declaration. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 2 of 2010 - Amending Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Land” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Stormwater Management. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B. Amending Zoning
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 3 of 2010 – Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Stormwater Management. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
WATER DISTRIBUTION: Purchase of Generator
Supervisor Booth said James Osborne, the Town Engineer, has solicited three quotes for the Town Board to review to purchase a portable generator for the Water Distribution Department. (see below) This new generator will replace an aging unit.  

	VENDER
	MAKE
	SERIES
	RATE WATTS
	SURGE WATTS
	ITEM #
	AMOUNT

	GRAINER
	ELITE
	BRIGGS & STRATTON
	6,200
	8,750
	4PA15
	1,199.00

	
	GENERAC
	GP
	6,500
	8,000
	2ZMF6
	899

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	GEMPLER'S
	BRIGGS & 
	
	
	
	

	
	STRATTON
	6,200
	
	161840
	1,099.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	NORTHERN
	
	
	
	
	
	849.99

	TOOLS
	GENERAC
	GP
	6,500
	8,000
	166542-2004
	free shipping

	
	BRIGGS & 
	
	
	
	999.99

	
	STRATTON
	6,200
	8750
	165977-2004
	free shipping


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 17, 2010 submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to purchase a Generac portable generator from Northern Tools at a purchase price of $849.99 which includes free shipping. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10.
CODE COMPLIANCE: Road Name (Peaceful Court)


Supervisor Booth said there is a letter from Taconic Design Engineering stating: “ Please consider the following names for the existing private road located in  Cronk Estates Subdivision:


First choice: Fox Crest Lane


This was the name originally given to this private road in 1986. A maintenance agreement for it was filed in 1988 upon the sale of Lot 2 (F.M. #8174). Although the Town Clerk’s Office found the name indexed in their files, no minutes supporting its approval by the Town Board were found. A building permit was granted to the aforementioned Lot No. 2 in 2000. Filed Map No. 8174 clearly states in General Note # 7: “No Building Permit Will Be Issued Until A Street Name Or Alternate Name Has Been Approved By The Town Board. A second maintenance agreement for ‘Fox Crest Lane’ was filed as directed by the approval of the Cronk Estates Subdivision (F.M. # 807-05). This name however was rejected by the Code Compliance Departments’s 911 review because of a conflict with Fox Hill Road and Foxwood Drive. We submit to you that there is no other Fox Crest Lane in Orange or Ulster County. If not for the abundance of documents filed in the County Clerk’s Office using ‘Fox Crest Lane’ for these subdivisions, we would be more receptive to an alternative.” 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said that the name “Foxwood Crest Lane” is in his card index of street names and on the Assessor’s list of street names, but there is no record of it in Code Compliance or 911. He and Debbie Smith, Deputy Town Clerk, searched through the minutes and could not find Board approval. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 23, 2010, submitted by Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to accept the road name of Peaceful Court for section 1 block 2 lot 13, parcel numbers 1 to 30, which is located in the Cronk Estates subdivision located off of Cronk Road. This road is in the Plattekill Fire District. The motion seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Jim Raab, from Taconic Design Engineering, asked if a new Maintenance Agreements has to be filed. 

Mr. Taylor asked if Taconic Design was in the process of seeking any other approvals. 


Mr. Raab said there are two building permits that are waiting approval of this road name. 


Mr. Taylor said it is unlikely that a change in name will affect the validity of the road maintenance agreement, but the filed road agreement would have to be reviewed. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
EMERGENCY OPERATION CENTER UPDATE


Supervisor Booth said on the morning of Thursday, February 25th, 2010 began a snowstorm event that produced up to 30 inches of wet, heavy snow in the Hudson Valley. The snow’s heavy weight eventually brought down thousands of trees, limbs and branches that ripped down utility wires and made roads impassable. This storm event disrupted electrical service to more than 150,000 Central Hudson customers in our region. Central Hudson Gas and Electric has confirmed that this storm resulted in a record number of lost electrical services in the company’s history. They also have confirmed that the Town of Newburgh was the hardest hit of any community.
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He said the following is a brief recap of activities during the storm: On the afternoon of Thursday, February 25th, he activated the Town of Newburgh Emergency Operation Center located at the Town of Newburgh Police Station. 


This center was the communication hub and emergency operation management location for the duration of the storm ending at 4:30 p.m. on March 1, 2010. 


The EOC was manned by representatives of the Town’s service departments and emergency services organizations. The ECO members coordinated services and emergency responses between local, county, state and private sector agencies to insure that every emergency request was successfully responded to and every essential service was maintained. There was no storm related loss of life or serious injury in the Town of Newburgh. Additionally there was only scattered short-term temporary loss in municipal services such as water and sewer in the Town. 


Supervisor Booth acknowledged the following individuals who manned the ECO during the event duration:


Deputy Supervisor George Woolsey

Safety Officer Thomas Dubetsky (ECO Coordinator)

Police Chief John Mahoney

Police Lt. James Nenni

Town Engineer James Osborne

Highway Superintendent Darrell Benedict

Fire Inspector Gerald Canfield

Orange County Car 14 Charles Piper

Deputy Highway Superintendent Todd Depew

Commissioner of Parks Robert Petrillo

Building and Grounds Supervisor Les Cornell

Water Distribution Operator Douglas Elliot

Sewer System Operator John DiGiacomo

Supervisor Booth sincerely thanked everyone for their dedicated service and commitment to our community.

He then thanked the following departments and agencies that the Emergency Operation Center communicated and coordinated with during the storm to insure that the appropriate actions and responses were taken. He then named the organizations and individuals who performed the necessary service and actions that insured our safety. 
Coldenham Fire Department

Cronomer Valley Fire Department

Dan Leghorn Fire Department

Goodwill Fire Department

Middlehope Fire Department

Plattekill Fire Department

Winona Lake Fire Department 

Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corps

Orange County Fire Coordinators Office

Orange County Emergency Operations Center

Town of Newburgh Police Department

Town of Newburgh Highway

Town of Newburgh Water Distribution 

Town of Newburgh Water Supply

Town of Newburgh Sewer Department

Fleet Maintenance

The Building and Fire Inspectors Offices
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Supervisor Booth gave a special thanks to the Dan Leghorn Engine Company and the Middlehope Fire Department for volunteering to be the water and dry ice 
distribution centers throughout the storm. He also thanked the Cronomer Valley Fire Department for being the emergency fuel depot for the Town of Newburgh.

The Town also acknowledges the following support agencies:

The American Red Cross and Central Hudson Gas & Electric

He thanked all of the individuals mentioned who diligently worked throughout the duration of this storm protecting our safety, health and welfare. He said these individuals now have to go home and perform the same duties for their families and themselves.

Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh thanks everyone mentioned from the bottom of our hearts for all of their service.

Supervisor Booth thanked his fellow Board members and the Town Clerk for their assistance during this emergency operation. Each contributed their unique insight and expertise that he needed to make the most effective decisions during this event. 

Supervisor Booth said most importantly he wanted to take this opportunity to thank everyone who assisted his or her neighbor and their community during this historic weather event. He said regardless if you are a public servant, volunteer or a neighbor helping neighbor, thanks to you this will be known as the snowstorm of 2010 instead of the disaster of 2010.  
12.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTAIONS
Supervisor Booth asked the council if they had any questions or comments. 

Councilman Woolsey expressed a hardy thank you to everyone. 

Councilman Bello expressed his deepest gratitude to the Highway Department. He had the opportunity to be the wing person in one of the snow plow trucks. He said the Highway Department all joined together and they worked well together. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked how many residents were still without electricity in the Town of Newburgh.

Thomas Dubetsky, Safety Officer, said the last customer tally was 9,000, which encompasses the City of Newburgh, Town of Newburgh, and New Windsor. He said substantial progress has been made since that tally. 
Supervisor Booth said Central Hudson gave an estimated time of completion for the Town of Newburgh is Wednesday, March 3rd.  

Councilwoman Greene said thank you to all. She asked the newspaper to remind people who are able to shovel out the fire hydrants in their areas.

Councilman Piaquadio thanked everyone. It pleases him to see neighborhoods come together to help one another. He said he did check into purchasing Dell Computers locally instead of from State Bid. When he meet with the local retailer and he told him that the local retailer can not be completive with state bid. Councilman Piaquadio said when it is possible the Town will deal with local dealers. 
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Clerk’s Office will be open on March 13th from 9:00 a.m. until noon. He thanked the Highway Department for the great job that they did in the recent snow storm. 
13.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Nick Cardaropoli, Mariners Court, asked if the Town if there was a way to ask residents to prune their trees that are close to or over the Central Hudson wires. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town does do a yearly tree trimming, but the limbs that cross over Central Hudson lines are Central Hudson’s responsibility. 

Frank Carbone, Wintergreen Avenue, said a pumper truck has been to the Wintergreen pump station everyday since the power outage. He said originally when this pump station was designer he was told that the Town would have rolling generators for when there were power outages. He asked if the Town plans on carrying out their plan to use rolling generators instead of hiring pumper trucks to hale away the waste. It is his opinion that purchasing another rolling generator would be more cost effective for the Town.  He asked if the Town can do anything about the I&I infiltration that occurs at the Wintergreen pump station. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town does have a generator truck, but during the course of the storm it had mechanical problems and one of the rolling generator’s is being evaluated for repairs do to the storm. The Town hired the tankers to enable service for Town residents. The Town does have an I & I reduction program. The reduction was recently completed at Colden Park and we are in the process of working on the Gidney Avenue Sewer service. The Town will continue to evaluate all of the districts located in the Town.      
Mr. Osborne said the rolling generator for the Town is more than ample to handle the smaller pump stations in the Town’s sewer districts, the larger districts have their own generators, and unfortunately the Town’s generator broke down during this storm. He said the Town will make sure the generator truck is either repaired or replaced to enable the Town to have the necessary equipment to handle power outages. He also said that the amount of snow that fell made it difficult to access the pump stations. 

Mr Carbone asked if it would be cost effective for the Town to purchase a second backup generator instead of hiring a pumper truck. He thanked Mr. Osborne for returning his telephone concerning the ruts that were made by the Highway Department had made in his front yard. It is his opinion that they could pose a dangerous situation. 
Mr. Osborne said in the course of evaluating the cost effectiveness of this storm a second generator may be considered.  
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further questions. He then thanked everyone in the community who helped during this winter event. 
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14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:50 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Submitted by
___________________________                              _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
